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Agenda 
 

1. Welcome by Acting Commodore Ron Mason 
 

2. Confirmation of Minutes from 2018/19 AGM, held 2 June 2019 
 

3. Commodore to present Annual Report 

Motion – That the members receive the Annual Report of the General Committee on the activities of the 
Association during 2019/20 

4. Treasurer’s Report 

Motion – That the members receive the financial statements of the Association for 2019/2020 submitted by 
the General Committee 

Motion to Set Annual Ordinary Member Subscription to apply from 1 July 2020 

 
5. Appointment of Auditor 

We acknowledge with appreciation our Auditor, Accounting Managements Consultants Pty Ltd who have 
audited our records and affairs for the year end 30 April 2020 

6. To elect Officers of the Association and Members of the General Committee 

Positions to be filled: 

a. Commodore 
b. Vice Commodore 
c. Rear Commodore 
d. Secretary 
e. Treasurer 
f. Ordinary members (up to 3) 

 
7. Commodore’s closing comments 

 
8. Close of Annual General Meeting 
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Committees 

General 
Committee 

Acting Commodore Ron Mason  

Vice Commodore Simon Carter  

Rear Commodore Warren Matheson  

Secretary Steve Begg  

Treasurer John Cooper  

Ordinary Members Betty Kelly Andrea McGregor 

Ordinary Members Dan Forbes Maria Forbes 

Sailing 
Committee 

Members Phil Mann Paul Cooper 

Members Ken Coulson Ron Mason 

Members John Maher  

Warren Matheson  

Chris Clarke  

Discover 
Sailing 
Centre 

Principal Jacob McDonald  

Administration Anita Hunter  
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Awards 
Season 2019-2020       
Club Champion Reg Wills Trophy   Russell Denholm Impulse 
Championship Series Monos Col Hawkins Trophy   Russell Denholm Impulse 
Championship Series Intermediate Catamaran   Stuart Ridge Mosquito MKI 
Metcalfe Series Outright       
DIV1 Cats 1st Stuart Ridge Mosquito MKI 
DIV2 Large Monos / Trailables 1st Russell Denholm Impulse 
  2nd Chris and Toby Clarke Tasar 
DIV3 Small Monos / Trailables 1st Dan and Maria Forbes 125 
Metcalfe Series Handicap       
DIV1 Cats 1st Michael Anthony Mosquito MKI 
DIV2 Large Monos / Trailables 1st Doug Carswell + Ken Mann  Timpenny 670  
DIV3 Small Monos / Trailables 1st  Alan Beavis  Sabre  
Commodores Trophy   Michael Anthony   
Kimbolton Series Outright       
DIV1 Cats 1st Philip L Mann Mosquito MKI 
DIV2 Large Monos / Trailables 1st Russell Denholm Impulse 
  2nd Chris and Toby Clarke Tasar 
DIV3 Small Monos / Trailables 1st Alan Beavis Sabre 
Kimbolton Series Handicap       

DIV1 Cats 1st Michael Anthony 
Mosquito MK 
I 

DIV2 Large Monos / Trailables 1st Chris and Toby Clarke Tasar 
DIV3 Small Monos / Trailables 1st Ron Mason Sabre 
Tom Glazebrook Trophy    Michael Anthony   
Tasar Class 1st Chris and Toby Clarke   
Impulse Class 1st Russell Denholm   
Hudsons Handicap 1st Michael Anthony Mosquito 
Winter Series 2019 1st Russell Denholm Impulse 
Ancient Mariners Outright 1st Doug Carswell + Ken Mann  Timpenny 670  
Ancient Mariners Handicap 1st Tissa Jayasakera + Llewy Ebery Tasar 
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Acting Commodore’s Report  
 

The 2019/2020 season was busy at the club both 
on and off the water. Most scheduled racing days 
were completed despite the occasional days with 
a lack of wind and the ever-decreasing water 
level. 
 
Off the water there were several items of capital 
works that were completed and will contribute to 
the more efficient running of the club and to the 
enjoyment of our members. 
 
The long awaited solar was installed to the roof of 
the common room and in conjunction with the 
installation of the meters on the caravan parking 
sites, has contributed greatly to the bottom line of 
the club finances. 
 
The disabled toilet is complete except for some 
finishing touches, which will be completed when 
conditions allow. The club has obtained a liquor 
license that enables us to sell and consume 
alcohol and the common room now houses a bar 
for that purpose. 
 
The crowning glory of the year was the building of 
our outside deck which was completed with a 
combination of members’ labour and paid 
tradesmen. I think we all would agree that the 
deck is a great asset to the club and will 
contribute to an improved member experience. 
 
On a less positive note, the club lost Maria and 
Dan Forbes and their family from the club late in 
the season. The club thanks them for their 
wonderful contribution to the club over several 
years and wishes them well for the future. 
 
We have also had some significant maintenance 
costs this season. The motor on Johnson had 

deteriorated to such an extent that we had little 
choice but to replace it with a new one. 
 
We have also been impacted by the Covid-19 virus 
which meant that we had to abandon the last 
couple of races for the year. We expect that the 
club will be able to operate on a reasonably 
normal basis next season. The way we do some 
things will change, and there will be more 
emphasis on personal hygiene, but we expect to 
operate to our usual schedule. We are currently 
working on a government mandated return to 
sailing plan that we will implement to ensure, as 
much as possible, the health of our members. 
 
The future of the club is looking bright. The 
committee acknowledge that we have had several 
years of essential capital expenditure and now it is 
time to build on that investment and arrest the 
decline in our dwindling membership. We have 
already taken steps to bolster our ranks of 
qualified sailing instructors which will help 
reinforce the great work currently being done by 
just a few. 
 
The forecast from the weather bureau is for 
substantial rain over the winter/spring seasons so 
the upcoming season, Covid-19 notwithstanding, 
is looking very good.   
 
On behalf of Andrea and myself I would like to 
thank all members of the general committee, all 
members of the sailing committee, all our sailing 
school instructors and all members who 
contributed in any way to help make the club such 
a great place to attend. Thank you all for your 
most generous contribution of your time.   
 
Ron Mason
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Rear Commodore’s Report 
 
Despite Lake Eppalock having low water levels for 
most of the year the club has had a reasonable 
racing season. The Coronavirus pandemic 
restrictions meant that we were forced to 
abandon the last couple of races of our Summer 
racing series and all our Winter series racing. 
 
The sailing committee met regularly throughout 
the year, organising racing days, rosters for race 
day duty and attending to racing issues as they 
arose. Several races had to be abandoned due to 
dangerous weather or because of no wind. 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank the 
Sailing committee for their hard work in planning 
and running the club racing this season.  
 
Johnson 
 
It was reported that the engine on Johnson was 
running rough and was stuck in about a 30-degree 
angle and couldn’t be moved also the control 
cables are stiff to operate, so it was taken to 
Nankervis’s to be looked at. What was found was:  
• Compression was down on 2 cylinders (one on 

each bank) it’s a V6 engine. 
• The tilt motor and hydraulic pump has died. 
• The control cables need replacing. 
• Various O-rings and seals need replacing  
• There was a loud knocking in the motor 
 
With regard to the compression it is impossible to 
know what the cause is unless you pull the motor 
down and have a look which will take a lot of man 
hours and will be expensive. All of these would be 
expensive to repair.  
 
A couple of options were available to us: 
• Buy a new motor 
• Buy a second-hand motor 
• Repair the existing motor. 

 
The committee explored all the available options 
and after much investigations and discussions it 
was decided that in the best long-term interests 
of the club buying a new motor would be the best 
option. It was decided to purchase a 100hp Honda 
4 stroke for a fitted price of $16,250 

 
Campaspe 
 
• The canopy needs some attention. The canopy 

is very old and is difficult to close properly for 
security. It was decided to get a quote for a 
replacement. 

• The reverse button on the throttle control 
needs some attention. Upon close inspection 
it was discovered that the control did not work 
properly and so a replacement control was 
sourced and fitted.   

 
Kimbolton 
 
• It was reported that Kimbolton had a miss in 

the engine after fuel was added. After further 
investigation it was found the fuel filter was 
blocked, we have replaced the fuel filter but to 
my knowledge it hasn’t been put in the water 
yet to find out if it has fixed the problem, I 
suspect it has. 

• The boarding ladder on the back needed a 
clamp to hold it in position, a modified clamp 
has been fitted. 

 
Tractor 
 
The tractor’s starter motor was found to be 
defective and a replacement one was sourced and 
fitted. The oil has been changed and new oil and 
fuel filters fitted. 

 
Warren Matheson 
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Secretary’s Report 
 

The table below shows the membership of our club as at 10 July 2020. For the 2019-20 season, we reached 
a total of 172 registered members, of which 120 were in a paying membership category.  

Payment class 
Unit 
amount Number 

1(a) Ordinary Sailing Member (≤26 and ≥64 years)  $     330.00  34 
1(b) Veteran Sailing Member (≥65 years)  $     165.00  38 
1(c) Youth Sailing Member (≥18 and ≤25 years)  $     165.00  3 
1(d) Junior Sailing Member (≥7 and ≤17 years)  $       82.50  8 
1(e)(i) Family Sailing Membership - 2 x Adults  $     495.00  5 
1(e)(ii) Family Sailing Membership - 2 x Adults 1 x Child  $     577.50  3 
1(e)(iii) Family Sailing Membership - 2 x Adults ‚ ≥2 x Children  $     660.00  1 
1(e)(iv) Family Sailing Membership - 1 x Adult 1 x Child  $     412.50  4 
1(e)(v) Family Sailing Membership - 1 x Adult ‚ ≥2 x Children  $     495.00  1 
1(e)(vi) Family Sailing Membership - 2nd Adult (≥18 years)  $            -    7 
1(e)(vii) Family Sailing Membership - Child (≤17 years)  $            -    12 
2(a) Non-Sailing Member  $            -    8 
2(b) Social Member  $     165.00  3 
3(a) Special Member  $            -    17 
3(b)(i) Sailability Volunteer  $            -    11 
3(b)(ii) Sailability Participant  $            -    9 
4 Absentee Member  $       82.50  1 
5 Honorary Member  $            -    1 
6 Life Member  $            -    6 
Total  172 

 

Direct comparisons with last season are problematic due to various changes in membership categories. 
Nevertheless, if we focus on sailing members only, there was a significant decline in this category of 
membership, from 171 in 2018-19 to 111 in 2019-20. 

 2018-19 2019-20 

Sailing Adults 23 37 

Sailing Veterans 49 38 

Junior Sailors 2 8 

Adults registered under a family sailing membership 46 16 

Children registered under a family sailing membership 51 12 

Total  171 111 

 

Steve Begg
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Building and Grounds 
Report  
 

There were several capital projects undertaken 
this season. The decking outside the common 
room was completed just after Christmas and was 
well received by the members. The club employed 
local builder and club member Phil Mann to 
complete the majority of the works due to the 
need for specialised skills and equipment with 
minor works completed by club members. Some 
landscaping work on the rock retaining wall is 
needed but the deck is complete and usable. 
Shade structures/umbrellas are needed and 
funding through available grants is being sought. 
New chairs and tables are also needed, currently 
we are using the BBQ tables that were made by 
club members last year. 

The disabled toilet is almost complete with only a 
couple of cosmetic tasks to be done. The 
coronavirus restrictions affected the completion 
and the project will be finished within the next 
few weeks. 

The solar system was installed at the start of the 
season. Several club members contributed to the 
installation of the solar panels with the electrical 
work being undertaken by contactors. Electricity 
usage meters were fitted to the caravan park sites 
to compliment the solar panel installation. 

There are a number of maintenance tasks still 
outstanding. The kitchen wall adjacent to the 
disabled toilet needs to be replastered and 
painted and several other minor tasks completed 
in the common room prior to the commencement 
of the next sailing season. 

There are a few proposed and outstanding tasks 
to be completed in the club grounds. It has been 
proposed that we install some signage in the 
grounds for the benefit of visitors and new 
members. The fire hose cabinet on the south end 
of the caravan park needs replacing and the steps 
closest to the outdoor kitchen need repair. The 
sprinklers on the front lawn need to be realigned 
to accommodate the new deck and all outside 
taps need to be inspected. 

The main jetty has been removed and rust spots 
need to be attended to and the rust spots 
repainted prior to putting back in the water. The 
identification pole also needs to be replaced. 

Some internal roads are badly washed away in 
places, some gravel will be used to fill the holes 
until we can arrange machinery to grade the 
roads. 

The club is very thankful to the support of the 
members at our working bees throughout the 
season and we look forward to that continued 
involvement in the upkeep of our great club. 

Ron Mason 
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Catering Report  
 

Although our sailing season was cut short this 
year, and due to various other disruptions, we 
provided basic catering via the Canteen.  Due to 
lack of interest in supporting the roster system, a 
catering van was in attendance on our last sailing 
day which was well supported by those members 
in attendance. 

In the coming season we plan to have a greater 
variety of offerings.  Ideally the preparation will be 
done prior (at home) and food will be varied and 
less labour intensive for sales, i.e:  just heat and 
serve. 

Andrea McGregor
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Mainsheet Report 
 

None of us know what the next few months will 
bring but one thing is for sure, Mainsheet will 
continue to keep our members up to date with 
happenings at the Club.  

This year we’ve covered activities such as the 
Show and Tell day at Weeroona, Discover Sailing 
Day, the progress of the outside deck, the 
installation of the solar system and our Christmas 
function to name just a few. 

We’ve had some great articles submitted from 
members and ex members.  We’ve heard from Ian 
Wallis, who reported on the Club’s Deck opening. 
John Snowdon told us about his life in Tassie and 
on the occasion of Ken and Ruth Hill’s wedding 
anniversary their daughter Sue recounted on her 
parent’s 70 years together.  

I really appreciate the efforts from our regulars  -  
our Commodore, with her and his reports, 

Treasurer John has kept us informed re our 
finances, Ian Grant with his observations on race 
days and reports and photos from Ron Mason 
about working bees and whatever is going on 
around the Club.,  

It was great to receive some drawings from a 
couple of our junior cadets who love their sailing 
and it’s hoped that this season we may be able to 
have regular input from our cadets. 

Perhaps some of our cruisers or those members 
who may be travelling north, south, east or west 
in the coming months might like to add an article 
or two. 

Thankyou once again to Lisa Chesters and her staff 
who have continued to print Mainsheet for our 
snailmailers. 

Thank you to everyone and please keep the 
articles and photos coming. 

Jenny Coulson 

  



 10 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

This season, your committee embarked on a 
program aimed at stemming the bleeding whilst 
pushing on with improvements aimed at securing 
the club’s financial future. It is pleasing to report a 
Profit of $19,843.43.  Furthermore, the Balance 
Sheet has improved by approx. $20,000 as we 
capitalised outlays on the deck, electricity meters 
and catering equipment.  However, whilst the 
Balance Sheet is healthier our cash reserves have 
declined by approx. $20,000. 
 
The following Capital Works were undertaken in 
September 2019: 

• A 5Kw solar system with a Net Cost of 
$5,315, but due to bureaucrat hold ups, 
benefits did not materialise until 2020. (NB. 
The June 2020 quarter, outside this 
reporting period was $96 cf $978 for the 
same period last year) 

• Meters to monitor electricity usage by 
Caravan site occupiers with Net Cost of 
$3,712. Electricity charged to caravan site 
holders for the four (4) months Nov 19 – 
Feb 20, raised $366 

 
Increase charges were applied to the following: 

• Membership fees increased by 10%, 
however, due to loss of members total 
subs. declined by $3,900 (a concerning 
result) 

• Boat Parking and Storage increased 
revenue by $2180  

• Race Fees increased revenue by $515 
• Caravan and Camping increased income by 

$2,370 
 
Catering saw a drop of canteen revenue of about 
$3,500. However, this was more than offset by an 
increase of $4,700 from two (2) very successful 
functions, both aided by the Liquor License now 
held by the club and the members who undertook 
RSA training. To assist functions, we purchased a 
second-hand commercial dish and glass washer for 
$1,000 ($3,500 new) and a bar for $100, thanks 
Andrea; and catering equipment including glasses 

for approx. $600. Thanks to Maria Forbes and 
Warren Matheson for their dedicated work in this 
important aspect of raising additional funds. 
 
To comply with Goulburn Murray Water’s 
regulations and guided by an arborists report, Dan 
Forbes supervised the lopping of four (4) trees 
together with the removal of four (4) trees by a 
professional tree remover for $3,860.  
 
The club was successful with Grant Applications 
and Rebates totalling $16,368 as: 

• $9,244 for the deck  
• $3,850 from Australian Sailing for pursuing 

their ‘Out there sailing’ program’ which 
enabled the purchase of six (6) paddle 
boards and artificial grass   

• $3,273 as solar instillation rebate.  
 
One of the very important projects for the year was 
the fundraising and then building the deck. I thank 
Philip Anthony who assisted me in the preparation 
of our successful grant of $9,244 from the Federal 
Government with assistance and thanks to Lisa 
Chesters. Thanks for the fundraising by Michael 
Anthony and Mark Hawkins who drove the very 
successful ‘Buy a Plank’ programme that saw 
individual members contribute $9,950 towards the 
total cost of $19,083. A huge thanks go to Phil 
Mann for managing the building of the deck and 
the involvement of Ron Mason is acknowledged. 
From launch of the project to completion was an 
impressive four (4) months. A new and exciting 
asset for all.  Well done everybody! 
 
In conclusion, I offer my huge thanks to Helen 
Sharrock for her expertise, willingness and 
patience in teaching me how to become a 
bookkeeper (of sorts). Thanks to Simon Carter for 
the provision of the software program at no 
expense and his assistance with the proformas for 
the financial reports. Thanks to Andrea for the 
opportunity to be your treasurer; to Secretary 
Steve Begg for his availability, his willing council 
and ready assistance; and to Betty Kelly for her 
diligence with caravan site occupiers and by just 
being our Betty. As to the year ahead, I encourage 
all members to hold the faith and enjoy what our 
great club provides both on and off the water. 

 
John Cooper 
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ACCOUNTING & MANAGEMENT CONSULTANTS PTY LTD 
A.B.N 17 054 237 884 

 
 

Public Accountant 
 

Registered Tax Agent  
Reg. Business Address 
85 Wills Street 
Bendigo 3550 
Phone: 5444 0455 
Fax:   5444 1881 
Mobile 0427 844914 
Email: gdwatson@netcon.net.au 

 
 
 
 

INDEPENDENT REVIEW REPORT 
BENDIGO YACHT CLUB INC. 

 
 
We have reviewed the accompanying financial report, being a special purpose financial report 
of Bendigo Yacht Club Inc which includes the Balance Sheet as at 30th April 2020, the Profit 
and Loss Statement for the Financial Year 2020, notes comprising a summary of significant 
accounting policies and other explanatory information and the statement by members of the 
committee. 
 
Committee's responsibilities for the financial report 
 
The committee of the Bendigo Yacht Club Inc is responsible for the preparation of the 
financial report, and has determined that the basis of the preparation is appropriate to meet the 
financial reporting requirements of this type if entity. The committee's responsibility also 
included such internal controls as the committee determines is necessary to enable the 
preparation of the financial report that is free from material misstatement, whether due to 
fraud or error. 
 
Auditors responsibility 
 
Our review was conducted in accordance with Auditing Standard on Review Engagements 
(ASRE) 2410 Review of a Financial Report Performed by the Independent Auditor of the 
Entity, issued by the Auditing and Assurance Standards Board. The review consisted of 
making enquiries, primarily of person's responsible for financial and accounting matters, and 
applying analytical and other review procedures and does not, ordinarily, require 
corroboration of the information obtained. The scope of the review of an annual financial 
report is substantially less that the scope of an audit conducted in accordance with Auditing 
Standards whose objective is the expression of an opinion regarding the financial report and 
accordingly, we shall express no such opinion. 
 
ASRE 2410 requires us to also comply with the ethical requirements relevant to the review of 
the annual financial report if the entity. 
 
We believe that the review evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide 
a basis for our review. 
 
 
Independence 
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In conducting our review, we have complied with the independence requirements of the 
Australian professional accounting bodies. 
 
Basis for qualified opinion 
 
As is common for organisations of this type, it is not practicable for the Bendigo Yacht Club 
Inc. to maintain an effective system of internal control over receipts until their initial entry in 
the accounting records. Accordingly, our review in relation to the receipts was limited to the 
amounts recorded. It is also noted that internal control concerning payments is limited to the 
authorisation of the payment and individual invoices are not notated as approved prior to 
payment. 
 
Qualified opinion 
 
In our opinion, except for the effects on the financial report of such adjustments, if any, as  
might have been required had the limitation on our review procedures referred to in the basis 
for qualified opinion paragraph not existed, the financial report of Bendigo Yacht Club Inc. 
presents fairly in accordance with the accounting policies relevant to the financial statements, 
the financial position of Bendigo Yacht Club Inc at 30th April 2020 and the result 
of its operations for the year then ended. 
 
Basis of accounting and restriction on distribution 
 
Without  modifying our opinion, we draw attention to Note 1 to the financial report, which  
describes the basis of accounting. The financial report has been prepared to assist Bendigo  
Yacht Club to meet the reporting requirements of the association. As a result, the financial  
report may not be suitable for another purpose. 

 
 
 

Yours sincerely 
 
 
Graham Watson 
 
09/06/2020 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Managing Director  
Graham D. Watson, FIPA  
B. Bus.(Accounting), Grad. Dip. Management, M. of Bus. 
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Notes to the Financial Statements Year ended 30 
April 2020 
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Club Directors’ Meeting Attendance Report 
 

 
15 General Committee Meetings were held 
Andrea McGregor 13 John Cooper 15 
Ron Mason 5 Dan Forbes 8 
Simon Carter 8 Maria Forbes 8 
Steve Begg 13   
Warren Matheson 13   
Betty Kelly 15   

 
 

Bendigo Yacht Club Inc. 
Statement by Members of the Committee 
 

The committee has determined that the association is not a reporting entity and that this special purpose 
financial report should be prepared in accordance with the accounting policies outlined in Note 1 to the 
financial statements.  

In the opinion of the committee the financial report:  

1. Presents a true and fair view of the financial position of Bendigo Yacht Club Inc. as at 30 April 2020 
and its performance for the year ended on that date  

2. At the date of this statement, there are reasonable grounds to believe that Bendigo Yacht Club Inc. 
will be able to pay its debts as and when they fall due  

This statement is made in accordance with a resolution of the Committee and is signed for and on behalf of 
the Committee by:  

   

Acting Chairperson    ...........................................................................................  

  

Treasurer    ..........................................................................................  

   

Dated:     .........................................................................................  

Steve Begg
11 July 2020
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Bendigo Yacht Club. Inc. General Committee 

MINUTES  Special General Meeting 10:30 AM @ Clubhouse, Sunday 
2th June 2019 

a) Attendees Elizabeth Kelly, Patrick Kelly, Maria Forbes, Daniel Forbes, Andrea McGregor Turner, John 
Cooper, Ken Mann, Stuart Ridge, Sonja Scammell, Chris Clarke, Toby Clarke, Warren 
Matheson, Ken Coulson, Jen Coulson, Stephen Begg, Ian Grant, Margaret Grant, Dennis 
Scammell, Michael Anthony, Mark Hawkins, Donna Dunlop, Hugo Dunlop, Don Ridge, Ken 
Hill, Ruth Hill, Bernie Young, Jack Bloom, Ron Mason, John Scott, Janet Scott, Judy Heath, Rob 
Heath, John Maher, Lillian Maher, Rowan Gillies, Simon Carter, Alan Beavis 
37 Members. A quorum is established. 

b) Apologies Ian Wallis, Doug Carswell, John Burgess, Veronica Burgess, Mick Floyd, Di Floyd, Peter 
Martin, Les Evans, Leonie Evans, Carolyn Henderson, Shari Henderson, Jodie Scammell, 
Shane Scammell, Sue Hill, Marrette Christensen, Karen Maher, Travis Gillies, Anton Beens, 
Lyn & John Ashby, Kevin Bell, Colin Nankervis, Anne Begg 
22 Members 

 

As a prelude to the AGM a Special General Meeting was held to consider four Special Resolutions: 

1. Adoption of Strategic Plan 

Moved: Marg Grant, Seconded: Ron Mason; That the Strategic Plan and supporting documents be 
adopted as a guideline for steering the Club’s future. CARRIED 

2. Adoption of proposed changes to the RULES OF ASSOCIATION 

A. Proposals to amend Special General Meeting resolution 

Moved: John Cooper, Seconded: Steve Begg; That the proposed amendments under Section B of the 
Notice of Resolutions regarding changes to the BeYC Rules of incorporation 29 May 2016 herein be 
modified as follows: 

Rule 6.1: A natural person who is nominated (then insert) ‘and seconded for membership, 
and provided that the relevant joining fee and subscription payable under these rules 
accompanies the nomination, is eligible to be considered for membership of the Association.’ 

Rule 6.2.b: remove the final words ‘at the time of paying their annual subscription fees.’ 

Delete Rule 6.6 and Rule 6.7 

Rule 5: remove the last three words ‘within 12 months’ 

CARRIED 

Moved: John Cooper, Seconded: Steve Begg; That the proposed amendments under Section C of the 
Notice of Resolutions regarding changes to the BeYC Rules of incorporation 29 May 2016 herein be 
modified as follows:  

Rule 7.1.a: Shall now read ‘Sailing Member – being a person 26 years of age or older as at the 
first day of the financial year concerned.  Sailing members shall pay 100% of the annual 
subscription fee and shall enjoy the full privileges of the Association including voting rights.’   

Rule 7.1.b: Shall now read ‘Veteran Sailing Members – being a person aged 65 years or older 
as at the first day of the financial year (Veterans). Veterans shall pay 50% of the annual 
subscription fee and shall enjoy the full privileges of the Association including voting rights.’ 

Rule 7.1.c and Rule 7.1.d shall be renamed Rule 7.1.d Rule 7.1.e, respectively  
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Rule 7.1.c: Shall now read ‘Youth Member – being a person aged 18 to 25 inclusive as at the 
first day of the financial year. Youths shall pay 50% of the annual subscription fee and shall 
enjoy the full privileges of the Association including voting rights.’ 

CARRIED 

Moved: Michael Anthony, Seconded: Rob Heath; That the proposed amendments under Section C of 

the Notice of Resolutions regarding changes to the BeYC Rules of incorporation 29 May 2016 herein be 

modified as follows:  

Rule 7.2 shall now read: 

‘Non-Sailing Members  

(a) A Non-Sailing Member is nominally a parent, guardian or spouse of a Sailing Member, 

shall pay 0% of the annual subscription fee and must be directly associated with a 

nominated Sailing Member of the Association. Multiple Non-Sailing Members 

associated with one Sailing Member are not permitted. 

(b) A Social Member is not required to be associated with a Sailing Member of the 

Association and shall pay 50% of the annual subscription fee. 

(c) Non-Sailing Members and Social Members: 

i. Must be 18 years or older at the first day of the financial year; 

ii. Shall not be entitled to store a boat or caravan at the premises of the 

Association, nor shall they have voting rights;  

iii. Shall not have rights to participate in organised sailing events conducted at the 

club, but shall have full access to the club facilities and social events; 

iv. Shall not pay a joining fee. 

CARRIED 

B. Remainder of Special General Meeting resolution 

Moved: Andrea McGregor, Seconded: Rob Heath; That the proposed changes under Sections A, B 

(except as amended above), C (except as amended above), D and E of the Notice of Resolutions 

regarding changes to the BeYC Rules of incorporation 29 May 2016 herein be adopted. CARRIED 

Moved: Ron Mason, Seconded: John Cooper; That the proposed changes under Sections F and G of the 

Notice of Resolutions regarding changes to the BeYC Rules of incorporation 29 May 2016 herein be 

adopted. CARRIED 

Moved: Michael Anthony, Seconded: Ron Mason; That the proposed changes under Section H of the 

Notice of Resolutions regarding changes to the BeYC Rules of incorporation 29 May 2016 herein be 

adopted. CARRIED 

3. Approval to investigate, purchase and install a Solar Power System for the Club 

Moved: Ken Hill, Seconded: Sonya Scammell; That the Club support the investigation of fitting Solar 

Power and, if the investigation proves worthwhile to the Club as determined by the General 

Committee, approve an expenditure of up to $30,000 for its installation. REJECTED 

The meeting determined instead that a subcommittee comprising Warren Matheson, Ken Coulson, 
Ron Mason and Michael Anthony investigate the issues and report back to the General Committee 
within 3 months. 

4. Ratification and award of Life Membership 
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In accordance with the Club Rules of Association, a panel of past Commodores was formed to consider 
a nomination for Life Membership for Marg and Ian Grant. The summary report prepared by this panel 
presented to the General Committee recommending Marg and Ian Grant for Life Membership. The 
report is attached at the end of these Minutes.  
The General Committee accepted this recommendation. In accordance with the Rules, at this Special 
Meeting Members were asked to ratify the Committee’s decision. 

Moved: Ken Mann, Seconded: Steve Begg; That the Club ratify the General Committee’s 
recommendation for the appointment of Marg and Ian Grant as Life Members. CARRIED 

Life Membership Certificates & Badges were presented to Rowan & Doug.  

Congratulations to our newest Life Members. 

The Special Meeting closed at 1:30 PM with an adjournment for lunch at 12.30PM. 
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Bendigo Yacht Club. Inc. General Committee 

MINUTES  AGM 1:30 PM @ Clubhouse, Sunday 2nd June 2019 
a) Attendees Elizabeth Kelly, Patrick Kelly, Maria Forbes, Daniel Forbes, Andrea McGregor Turner, John Cooper, 

Ken Mann, Stuart Ridge, Sonja Scammell, Chris Clarke, Toby Clarke, Warren Matheson, Ken 
Coulson, Jen Coulson, Stephen Begg, Ian Grant, Margaret Grant, Dennis Scammell, Michael 
Anthony, Mark Hawkins, Donna Dunlop, Hugo Dunlop, Don Ridge, Ken Hill, Ruth Hill, Bernie Young, 
Jack Bloom, Ron Mason, John Scott, Janet Scott, Judy Heath, Rob Heath, John Maher, Lillian Maher, 
Rowan Gillies, Simon Carter, Alan Beavis 
37 Members. A quorum is established. 

b) Apologies Ian Wallis, Doug Carswell, John Burgess, Veronica Burgess, Mick Floyd, Di Floyd, Peter Martin, Les 
Evans, Leonie Evans, Carolyn Henderson, Shari Henderson, Jodie Scammell, Shane Scammell, Sue 
Hill, Marrette Christensen, Karen Maher, Travis Gillies, Anton Beens, Lyn & John Ashby, Kevin Bell, 
Colin Nankervis, Anne Begg 
22 Members 

c) Previous AGM 
Minutes 

Moved: Ken Mann, Seconded: Simon Carter; That the minutes of the previous AGM be accepted. 
CARRIED 
 

 

Members were welcomed by Commodore Andrea McGregor  

The Attendance Book was issued for all present to register and to note apologies 

Commodore Andrea thanks the past Committees and volunteers 

1. Commodore’s presentation of the Annual Report for 2018-19 and Treasurer’s presentation of Financial 
Statements for 2018-19 

Moved: Ken Mann, Seconded: Simon Carter; That the members receive 1) the Annual Report of the 
General Committee on the activities of the Association during 2018/19, and 2) the financial statements 
of the Association for 2018/19 submitted by the General Committee. CARRIED 

2. Election of Officers and members of the General Committee for 2017-18 

All General Committee positions were declared vacant. Life Member Ken Hill took the Chair to 
announce nominations for the General Committee 2019-20. 

The following 8 nominations were received for the General Committee: 

• Commodore – Andrea McGregor Turner 
• Vice Commodore – Simon Carter 
• Rear Commodore – Warren Matheson 
• Treasurer – John Cooper 
• Secretary – Steve Begg 
• Ordinary members – Daniel Forbes, Maria Forbes, Betty Kelly 

As the number of valid nominations is equal to the number of vacant positions (9), no vote is 
required. All nominees are therefore appointed to the General Committee for 2019-20 

3. Setting Membership Fees for 2019-20 

The Committee recommended that the membership fee for an Ordinary Membership for 2019-20 be 
$330 

Moved: Betty Kelly, Seconded: Dan Forbes: That from 1 July 2019 the Bendigo Yacht Club Annual 
Ordinary Member Subscription be $330. CARRIED 

The Annual General meeting closed 2:00 PM 
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Club Supporters 
 

This past season has seen our club supported by: 

• Bee Happy Orthodontics  
• Kangaroo Flat Community Enterprise  
• City of Greater Bendigo  
• Lisa Chesters MP   
• Fosterville Gold Mine  
• McKern Steel  
• Goodall Design 
• Poyser Motor Group 
• Armstead Estate 
• Sasi Marketing 

 
 . 

 

We acknowledge and pay respect to the Dja Dja Wurrung people, the traditional custodians of this land 
on which we meet. It is upon their ancestral lands that Bendigo Yacht Club is built.  


